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Bill Henning to assume presidency 
   The Society will see a change at the 
top in 2021. 
   Bill Henning, Lansdale Borough 
Councilman and life-long resident of 
the town, has been selected as our 
next president beginning March 1. 
He will succeed Dick Shearer, who 
has held the position 18 of the last 20 

years. 
   “It’s time for new blood,” said 
Shearer, who will remain on the Soci-
ety’s Board of Trustees as second 
vice president and fill the newly-
created position of Historian. 
   “I indicated last year that this would 
be my last term as president, and for 

once I stuck to my guns. I’m at the 
age (75) where handling all of the 
responsibilities involved in the presi-
dency are a little too much. The Soci-
ety needs new ideas, new energy and 
a leader who can help us carry our 
mission going forward. Bill is the  

(Continued on page 2) 

Heebner thresher donated to Society 

A PENNSYLVANIA model thresher manufactured by the Heebner & Sons 
Agricultural Works is now in storage at Raymond Walton’s farm pending res-
toration.   

   Thanks to the generosity of Ken and 
Carol Steigelman, the Society has 
been gifted with an original Heebner 
& Sons “Pennsylvania” thresher.  
   It had been stored in Ken’s recently 
demolished barn on Route 309 in 
Hilltown Township.  
   The Pennsylvania thresher was a 
centerpiece of the Heebner’s business, 
which in the late 1800s was the 
world’s largest manufacturer of horse-
powered farm equipment. Heebner's 
plant was located on South Broad 
Street at the railroad crossing, now the 
site of the Mr. Tire Auto Service Cen-
ter. 
   This is an extremely important ac-
quisition for us because the Heebner 
Agricultural Works and the Heebner 
family provided the jobs and commu-
nity leadership Lansdale needed in its 
early years. It’s a treasure that belongs 
here where it was built. 
   In many cases, the Pennsylvania 
thresher was powered by a gasoline 
engine but it could be modified to use 
water, steam or horse power to run it. 
It could be set up to process wheat, 
rye, oats, barley, flax, corn and almost 
anything else that might be grown on 
a farm.  
   As you can see, the thresher is in 
need of restoration which we hope to  

(Continued on page 2) 

    It’s that time of the year when we 
come to you, our loyal members, to 
submit your annual dues. 
   The year 2020 has been a tough one 
for all of us. The coronavirus pandem-
ic took a big toll on the Society’s ac-

tivities since March when we had to 
cancel all of our outreach efforts, 
including our very popular Commu-
nity Programs, presentations to 
schools, fraternal groups, retirement  

(Continued on page 3) 
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The Jenkins Homestead  

and Historical Research Center 
are open to the public  

Wednesdays-Thursdays 11 am–3 pm 
Saturdays 9:30 am-noon. 

(Masks required. Homestead  tours 
limited to parties of four) 

There is no charge for tours of the 
1770 homestead. Charges may  

apply for research projects. 

(Continued from page 1) 

begin as soon as funds permit. In 
the near future we will launch a 
fund-raising campaign to make 
these repairs. Details will be pro-
vided in our next newsletter.  
   The thresher is in temporary 
storage now as we search for a 
permanent location in town to dis-
play it. 
   In addition to the Steigelmans, 
our thanks go out to Bill Henning 
(who coordinated the move), Harry 
Henning III, Walt Herbine, Trustee 
Emeritus Raymond Walton, Hart-
land Demolition and the crew from 
Bob’s Automotive Clinic (for use 
of their roll-up truck). 

(Continued from page 1) 

perfect choice for that.” 
   Henning is perhaps best known 
for his association with his family’s 
business, Henning’s Model Trains, 
but he is active on many other com-
munity fronts, including Boy 
Scouts, Discover Lansdale, the 
Freight House Restoration Project, 
the Lansdale 150th Anniversary Cel-
ebration Committee and countless 
others. 
  (Columns from both Bill and Dick 
will appear in the next issue of the 
Jenkins Journal.) 
   First Vice President Clarence Kin-
sey will remain in that position, 
heading the photographic preserva-
tion effort and serving as adminis-
trative assistant to Henning. 
   Shearer will concentrate on local 
historic research, overseeing the 

Society’s Facebook page, and assist-
ing with preparations for the Socie-
ty’s 50th anniversary in 2021 and the 
borough celebration in 2022. 
   Secretary Janice Bennett and Treas-
urer Anne Scheuring will remain in 
those positions for the coming year.  
   There is a change among the trus-
tees where Frank Krimm will move 
to trustee emeritus status, joining 

Raymond Walton. His place on the 
board will be filled by Marsha Alt-
house, a volunteer researcher, pro-
gram presenter and resident of Low-
er Gwynedd. 
   The remaining trustees –Chris 
Cooke, Marti Drumheller, Linda 
Evans, Ruth Madison, Steve Moyer 
and Pat Rieker – will return for an-
other term.   

Bill Henning to assume presidency in 2021 

Virus alert: Call first before visiting  

   Because of the uncertainty of 
the coronavirus pandemic, the 
Society’s hours of operation may 
change if conditions warrant. 
We are currently open Wednes-
days and Thursdays 11am-3pm, 

and Saturdays 9:30am-noon. Tours 
of the Jenkins Homestead are avail-
able to groups of four or fewer. 
Masks are required. 
   We recommend you call us at 
(215) 855-1872 before stopping in. 
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Register status sought for rail station 

   Without the railroad, Lansdale 
likely would not have developed 
into a flourishing borough and the 
centerpiece of the region. Yet, sur-
prisingly, this fact has never re-
ceived state or national recognition. 
  Difficult as it is to believe, our 
passenger station, which has seen 
millions of passengers pass through 
it, has never been nominated for the 
National Register of Historic Plac-
es, an oversight the Society hopes 
to rectify in time for Lansdale’s 
150th anniversary celebration in 
2022. 
   The board of trustees unanimous-
ly voted earlier this year to contract 
with Mid-Atlantic Historic Preser-
vation Services to gather infor-
mation and file the necessary paper-
work with the state Historical Com-
mission as the first step in applying 
for the National Register. 
   Mid-Atlantic is headed by David 
Kimmerly, recipient of the LHS 
Historical Achievement Award in 
2015. He is a resident of Oak Park 
and was responsible for placing that 
development on the National Regis-
ter some years ago. 
   The present station was construct-
ed in 1903 when it became neces-
sary to split the Philadelphia and 
Reading Railroad’s passenger and 
freight operations into separate 
buildings. The present exterior ap-
pearance of the passenger station 
remains basically unchanged over 

(Continued from page 1) 

communities and various other organ-
izations. 
   The pandemic also forced us to 
close our research center to the public 
and discontinue public tours of the 
Jenkins Homestead for most of the 
year. Plans for major LHS presence at 
the annual Lansdale Founders Day 
events were also scuttled. 
   Fortunately, by imposing COVID 
safety precautions, we were able to 
continue a number of research pro-
jects conducted by our volunteers.  
   On the other hand, because of the 
cancellations, incoming revenue was 
minimal during 2020, forcing us to 
dip into our reserves to pay routine 
bills that didn’t stop because of the 
virus. 
   That’s why your dues are especially 
important this year. We hope to re-

sume some, if not all, of our out-
reach efforts during 2021. If we can 
cover our operational costs with 
membership renewals, we can direct 
other donations to outreach and spe-
cial projects like the thresher restora-
tion and the cost of applying for Na-
tional Register status for the passen-
ger station. 
   We have not raised the cost of 
dues. They still start at $20 for indi-
viduals and, of course, we encourage 
you to donate at a higher level of 
giving. Please fill out the member-
ship form enclosed with this news-
letter and return it by January 31.  
   Also, please consider an end-of-the 
year financial gift to the Society, as 
many of you have done it the past. 
Every dollar helps us preserve the 
North Penn area’s past for future 
generations to enjoy.  

Dues essential to Society’s efforts 

Society to underwrite cost of applications for 1903 depot 

the decades although a major restora-
tion project in the 1990s was needed 
to bring back the structure’s original 
luster. 
It remains one of the busiest stops on 
SEPTA’s commuter network. 
   Lansdale’s first station, likely built 
in the mid-1850s, wasn’t much more 
than a trackside shelter. It was re-
placed in 1868 with a more substan-
tial wooden structure that included an 
indoor passenger waiting room and 

separate section to handle freight. It 
was torn down in a matter of days 
when the 1903 station was ready to 
open. 
   Kimmerly is also working with 
Discover Lansdale to file qualifying 
paperwork on the freight house in 
hopes of placing it on the National 
Register at a future date.  The two 
stations cannot be considered in a 
combined application because they 
do not physically adjoin each other.  
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